
  

Board to Consider Huebner as New H.R. Director 
Candidate would oversee Port personnel policies, procedures  

July 30, 2010 

The Board of Harbor Commissioners on Monday, Aug. 2 will consider appointing 
Margaret A. Huebner as the Port’s new Director of Human Resources. 

Huebner would succeed Acting Director Stacey Lewis, who will resume her duties as 
assistant director. If appointed, Huebner would report to Steve Rubin, Managing 

Director of Finance and Administration.  

The Director of Human Resources oversees the development, application and 

interpretation of personnel policies and procedures as they apply to the nearly 400 full-
time Port employees. The Port’s human resources division is responsible for managing 

employee compensation, benefits, special employee programs, training and 
development, recruiting and labor relations, among other functions. 

Huebner is a 35-year veteran of the field with numerous accolades, including 
“Outstanding Achievement in Labor Relations” from the National Director of the Federal 

Mediation and Conciliation Service, an independent agency of the United States 
Government that seeks to prevent or settle disputes between labor unions and 

management.  She recently completed the “Mediation and Conflict Resolution” program 

at CSU, Northridge.   

Huebner has worked for a wide variety of industries in her career, including the 
maritime industry, government contracting, and defense manufacturing.  Most 

recently, she spent nearly ten years in the Middle East in the practice of HR. 

She has a Master of Science degree in Human Resources Design from Claremont 

Graduate University and holds the professional designation of Senior Professional in 
Human Resources certification from the Human Resource Certification Institute. 

Contact: John Pope, Port of Long Beach Media Relations Manager/Public Information 
Officer, (562) 590-4126, (562) 305-5439 (cell) or pope@polb.com. 
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